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Mid-Coast Council 20/10/2024 

2 Biripi Way OUR REF; F902-6118 

TAREE  NSW  2430 

 

Att: Adam Matlawski  

 

Re: Statement of Environmental Effects in support of a modification to 

79/647 – Approved CC2021/0290 -Glacken Street, Harrington – Lot 29 DP259324 

 

In relation to the above-mentioned Development Application, we wish to submit 

a Modification of Consent under Section 4.55(1A) for minimal environmental 

impact.  A copy of the DA approval and accompanying plans are attached as 

Appendix A. 

This modification seeks to remove the requirement for a second public reserve 

area and retain it as a residential lot. We believe that adding another reserve is 

unnecessary, as the existing one is less than 100 meters away and already serves 

the community’s needs. Additionally, maintaining an extra reserve would place an 

undue burden on the Council’s resources.  

Our office has been liaising with Adam Matlawski to determine if Council would 

accept the proposed modification.  Adam has indicated that following internal 

consultation Council would support the lodgement of the modification of consent. 

Specifically, the modification requests: 

1. An amendment to the approved plan removing the notation “Reserve” for 

proposed Lot 51.  An amended DA plan accompanies this application to 

enable stamping as part of this modification application and is provided in 

Figure 1 below. 

  



 

  

 

Figure 1 – Proposed Modification Plan 

 

  



 

  

 

2. Amendment to the wording in the 3rd last paragraph Council’s letter 

(attached as Appendix B) to read “Council requires a minimum of 6.78% of 

the area to be sub-divided to be dedicated as Public Reserve.”.  The relevant 

paragraph has been highlighted within Appendix B for your reference. 

Our office is of the understanding that this will be a Modification of Consent 

under 4.55(1A) minimal environmental impact.  Therefore, we would expect the 

application fee for this modification to be $809.00 due to the complexity in 

establishing the original DA fee.   

We will await the issue of Council’s invoice in accordance with the current fees and 

charges.  Please do not hesitate to contact our office should you require additional 

information. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Linda Ferguson 

Planner | Engineering & Design 

McGlashan & Crisp – a division of 
Colliers Engineering & Design NSW  
 

  

Linda Ferguson



 

  

 

APPENDIX A  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

  

  

 

  



 

  

 

APPENDIX B 

 

  



 

  

 

 


